
Good Afternoon Lincoln Park High School Families,  
 
This is Dan Mercer, Principal at LPHS.  
 
I wanted to touch base following the announcement from Governor Whitmer regarding the 
cancellation of the remainder of the school year.  Right now, we are still working through the 
plan on providing educational services, as well as end of the year events like graduation, prom 
and more.  
 
Right now, I need a few favors from you in order to make sure that we can get through this as 
successfully as possible.  
 
The first is that our staff has started making phone calls home to every family in the district. 
This will happen weekly, however it will most likely come from an unknown number.  Please 
answer these calls so that we can figure out how to best meet your student’s needs.  
 
Second, all students at LPHS have a school issued email account.  Please make sure students 
are checking this daily.  LPHS Staff is working hard to stay in touch and this will be one of the 
main methods for doing so.  
 
Finally, although Governor Whitmer did lay out a few different paths to progress to the next 
grade level, all of them still require students to take an active role in off site learning.  This is 
especially important in a credit based, high school program.  It is incredibly important that all 
students do their best with whatever takes place academically going forward.  For students with 
online classes, this means you must finish them.  We are here to help you with whatever we 
can, please take advantage of the staff that wants to help you through! 
 
Thank you for your continued support and Go Rails!  
 
A transcript of this message can be found at the LPHS Facebook page or on the district 
website, LPPS.info under parent communications.  
 
 


